
TOWN OF BASSENDEAN 

MINUTES 

BASSENDEAN YOUTH ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING 

HELD AT BASSENDEAN YOUTH SERVICES  

CORNER WEST AND GUILDFORD ROADS, BASSENDEAN 

ON FRIDAY, 30 SEPTEMBER 2016 AT 5.05PM 

 
 
1.0  DECLARATION OF OPENING/ANNOUNCEMENT OF 

VISITORS 
 
Mr Matthew Pearson volunteered to be Chairperson. He declared 
the meeting open at 5:05pm, welcomed all those in attendance 
and conducted an Acknowledgement of Country. 

 
 
2.0  ATTENDANCES, APOLOGIES AND APPLICATIONS FOR 

LEAVE OF ABSENCE 
 
Present 
 
Mr Matthew Pearson (Chairperson) 
Mr Michael Young 
Mr Jacob Cleverly 
 
Officers 
 
Greg Neri, Manager Youth Services 
Ayden Mackenzie, Youth Development Officer 
 
Members of the Public 
 
Mr Adam Foster 
Mr Ethan Collins 
Mr Clayton Oxenham 
Mr Andrew Harrison 
Mr Jack Richardson 

 
 

3.0  DEPUTATIONS 
 
  Nil 
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4.0  CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES 
 

4.1 Minutes of the Bassendean Youth Advisory Council meeting 
held on 26 August 2016 

 
  COMMITTEE/OFFICER RECOMMENDATION – ITEM 4.1 
 

MOVED Jacob Cleverly, Seconded Michael Young that the 
minutes of the Bassendean Youth Advisory Council meeting held 
on 26 August 2016, be confirmed as a true record. 

CARRIED 
 
 
5.0  WORKSHOP TOPIC 
 

5.1  Keen on Halloween  
 

The YAC discussed the upcoming Keen on Halloween event and 
agreed to run it again. They decided that the event would take 
place in the same format as last year with ‘spooky letterbox’ 
competition and then a free family movie.  
 
It was agreed to hold the movie at the Bassendean Skate Park 
and to screen the ‘Minions Movie’. The YAC agreed to have a 
sausage sizzle and slushies for people who came along. 

 
5.2  Gravit8 Youth Festival  
 

The YAC discussed the Gravit8 Youth Festival and decided to try 
for a February date again rather than in December. The 
justification for the move was due to School Holidays already 
beginning for year 11s and year 12s in December and its 
proximity to Keen on Halloween. 
 
It was agreed that a small working party would be formed to work 
out the details of the event. 
 
 
 

6.0  BUSINESS DEFERRED FROM PREVIOUS MEETING 
 

 Nil. 
 
 

7.0  REPORTS 
 
Nil. 
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8.0  MOTIONS OF WHICH PREVIOUS NOTICE HAS BEEN GIVEN 
 
  Nil. 
 
9.0  ANNOUNCEMENTS OF NOTICES OF MOTION FOR THE 

NEXT MEETING 
 
  Nil. 
 
   
10.0  CLOSURE 
 

The meeting closed at 6.28pm. 
 
The next meeting is to be held on Friday, 25 November 2016 at 
Bassendean Youth Services, corner Guildford & West Roads, 
Bassendean, commencing at 5.00pm. 


